MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Tuesday, April 8, 2008          Montpelier

ATTENDING:  Guy Teschmacher, AIA, President; Daniel Johnson, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer; Wendy Blakeman, AIA, Shawn Brennan, AIA, Caitlin Davis, AIAS, Harry Hunt, AIA, Diantha Korzun, AIA, Stephen Kredell, AIA and Lisa Rovner, AIA.

GUESTS:  Jonathan Miller, AIA: JMMaSpecs; John Ostrum: CSI; Janice St. Onge: VSJF; and Kathleen Wanner: VWMA.

Presentations by John Ostrum, CSI, Janice St. Onge, VSJF (Vermont Sustainable Job Fund), Kathleen Wanner, VWMA (Vermont Wood Manufactures Association) and Jonathan Miller, JMMaSpecs.

1. John, Janice, Kathleen and Jonathan attended the Board meeting to solicit ideas and support from AIA Vermont regarding their specific agendas.

a. Janice and Jonathan talked about the revised and extended Green Wood Specifications.

b. John and Kathleen talked about the Vermont Woodworkers Festival to be held Saturday and Sunday, September 27th and 28th in Woodstock, Vermont.

1.) They would like help in organizing classes and a competition at the Festival.  They would also like financial support.

Board actions on the above presentation

1. Daniel would like the Woodworkers Festival to be a part of his program on Local Products, which was scheduled for July.  It will now be in September.  He will talk to Kathleen about this proposal.

2. The Board concurred that we should not make any financial commitments.  We can help with marketing and manpower.

a. Guy will talk to John about these decisions.

SDA Jury for Fund Raising Projects

1. The Jury, Guy, Wendy and Hanne, for the SDA Fund Raising Projects met earlier to judge the two projects submitted for the SDA Competition.

Upcoming Events

1. “ArtGate” – John and Steve submitted their proposals for the “ArtGate” Design Competition.  The Board favored the Shorter Design Period Competition Schedule.

2. Architecture Day – John and Daniel submitted the schedule of Open Houses and Building Tours for Architecture Day, April 26th.

a. There will be ads on VPR and local newspapers.

b. The AIA Vermont Web Site will have all the information and directions.

3. Spring Studio Social has been changed from May 1st to Thursday, May 22nd at Watershed Studio Architecture in White River.

4. Sprawl in Vermont – Shawn submitted a report on the progress of this program.  He is waiting to hear from Smart Growth Vermont for a joint program.  This program was originally scheduled for May.  It will be rescheduled for July.

Other items for discussion

1. Joseph Greene, AIA will be working with Guy and Michael Hoffman with plans for a Golf Tournament.  They will meet tomorrow.

2. Canstruction Committee will meet on Thursday, April 10th at 4:00 p.m. at Black River Design.

a. Shawn would like an article on “Canstruction” for the Newsletter to help spur interest.

3. Daniel urged support for the Woodworkers Competition and will help Kathleen Wanner with defining the criteria.

NEXT MEETING:  Thursday, May 8th, 5:00 p.m. at Norwich University.  The meeting will begin with the Board judging the “Student Best in Show”.

Please remember your items for the Consent Agenda

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

